PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING
MARCH 15, 2016
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen

Clerk - Barbara Timberman

Member - Robert Rose
Member - Lois Barnes 

Member - Patricia Treharne

MEMBERS ABSENT:

None
STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
   
Office Manager - Kim Ball

Captain, Steve Oberly

Firefighter, Josh Doak


Firefighter, Branden Mohler

Firefighter, Jon Arnold
Engineer, Derek Day

VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
None
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Sue Drinen



Robert Timberman
Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.

AUDIT REPORT:  Saunders Company Lid. via phone conference
The board has received and reviewed the audit report.  Jim Saunders reviewed the audit with the board via phone conference.  Report stated that district had a clean audit; no compliance issues, no internal control issues and the district is financially solvent.
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: FEBRUARY 16, 2016
Chairman Drinen asked the board if they had any corrections to the minutes; hearing none the minutes were approved as presented.
CORRESPONDENCE:

Thank you cards were given to board for review.
FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Chairman Drinen explained we are about 67 percent thru the year, overall we are at 53.49 percent of expenses expended with 33 percent of the fiscal year left.  Chief Welsch explained that our actual income is at 73 percent.
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  FEBRUARY 2016
In February we charged out $14,440.16 in ambulance billing.  We received $14,365.89 in claim payments with a year to date figure of $130,507.75 in ambulance income.  Resident subsidy for February was $1,525.23 with a year to date figure of $15,766.22 going back into the community.  The aging report is at $47,312.20.
We received $1,500.00 in out of district payments with a year to date figure of $7,201.36.  Ambulance in collections paid $16.25 with year to date figure of $97.50.  Out of district in collections paid $16.25 with a year to date figure of $162.50.  
B.  Monthly Run Log Comparison Report: FEBRUARY 2016
In February we had 21 medical calls, 1 fire call, 9 special duty calls for a total of 31calls.  We saw 2 individuals in the med room which brings our total for the month to 33.  We did 11 transports with 12 individuals being transported to FMC.  There were 22 calls inside the district or 71 percent and 9 calls outside the district or 29 percent.
C.  WELLS FARGO Letter of Declaration:  Annual Credit Line Approval, Board Discussion, Vote, Signature

Office Manager Ball explained to the board that the letter of declaration is the same one we have to approve and sign every year to get a line of credit during the months that we have no tax income coming in.  The line of credit is for a total of $250,000.00 and she reminded them that this is only used if we need it.
Chief Welsch reminded everyone that we try to carry over enough money at the end of each year but this is just a precaution in case we should need it.  

Chairman Drinen called for a motion to approve the letter of declaration for Wells Fargo Bank.  

Clerk Timberman moved to approve the Wells Fargo letter of declaration.  

Seconded by Member Treharne.

Chairman Drinen asked if there was any discussion.  Hearing none he called the question.
Chairman Drinen stated "All those in favor of the motion signify by stating aye and all those opposed signify by stating nay.  Motion passed unanimously."
Ayes:    4

Nays:
0
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue
Chief Welsch explained that the burn barrel program is going strong and we are going to have to expand the number of burn barrels we have.  We are getting ready for red flag weather due to it being really dry right now.
Chief Welsch went on to explain that the Country Club had a incident with the sprinkler system several weeks ago.  They attempted to test their sprinkler system there was an malfunction and the antifreeze was drained out of it.  Chief Welsch explained to the country club that they had to bring system back on line, the country club has since taken care of the problem.
Chief Welsch explained that Jon Arnold is currently working on the AED updating and maintenance throughout the community.
Chief Welsch explained that we are in the process of purchasing another thermal imager with the money the Governor's Office of Highway Safety Grant awarded us last year.
Chief Welsch asked Captain Oberly to explain what is going on with the purchasing of the new ambulance since he is in charge of the fleet.  

Captain Oberly explained that we currently have a 2005 ambulance and it is costing us a great deal of money to keep it in shape.  We received 3 bids from 3 different companies, Braun Ohio, Braun Northwest and EBG.   The ambulance purchasing committee meet on Monday (Captain Oberly, Captain Maggard and Captain Tope) to go over all the bids and it was decided to go with Braun Ohio.  We are proceeding with the ordering of the ambulance, financing and delivery in 2017.  This ambulance is similar to our other ambulance and we will get much more service out of these ambulances than the ones we have had in the past.

Chief Welsch explained that we will be placing a down payment of $110,000.00 on the new ambulance and financing the rest.  These ambulances should give us 14 to 18 years of service.  This will also standardize our fleet with both ambulances being the same manufacturer and set up alike.  The old ambulance will be sold to offset the cost of the new ambulance.
Chief Welsch explained that Captain Oberly is doing the budget this year, last year Captain Tope was assigned that task and as Captain Maggard will be laid up with a knee replacement in April or May so he will work on budget next year.

B.  Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Welsch explained that the state has approved certain fire works for use on the ground, unfortunately our ground is covered with pine needles.   Chief Welsch has been working with our insurance carrier to have a program here at the station where people can set off their fireworks in our parking lot, under supervision with fire personnel ready to take care of any problems.  If you have any ideas or direction that you would like to give me about this issue please call me and discuss the issue.  I will update you as soon as I receive the opinion of our insurance carrier.

Chairman Drinen explained that this would tie in with the 4th of July parade and any activities that the PPOA or Auxiliary would have that day.  Chief Welsch was instructed to continue looking into it and let the board know what his findings are.

C.  AFDA Update:
Chief Welsch asked the board if they are getting their updates and the board confirmed that they are getting the reports.
D.  Dispatch/Communications Update:

Chief Welsch explained that there are some issues with dispatching in reporting our ambulance mileage.  They are not accurately documenting what we are saying on the radio or on the phone.  Guardian is finally in their new building and Chief will be paying them a visit very soon to address all the issues we are having.
RESOLUTION 2016-01:  Resolution to Engage County Attorney from March 15, 2016 to June 30, 2017.

Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve Resolution 2016-01.

Member Treharne replied "So moved."

Member Rose seconded.

Chairman Drinen asked if there was any discussion.  He explained that we normally use the county attorney unless it is an issue that we need a lawyer that specializes in a particular field.   
Chairman Drinen stated "If there is no further discussion I will call the question.  All those in favor of this resolution signify by stating Aye, all those opposed signify by stating Nay.  Motion passed unanimously.
Ayes:
4

Nay:
0
RESOLUTION 2016-02:  Governor's Office of Highway Safety  Grants
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to accept Resolution 2016-02 Governor's Office of Highway Safety.  
Member Barnes replied "So moved."
Member Rose seconded.

Chairman Drinen stated "We have a motion and a second if there is no further discussion I will call the question.  All those in favor of the motion signify by saying Aye those opposed by Nay.  The motion passed unanimously."

Ayes:
4


Nays:
0
SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:
Update on Legislative Issues

AFDA Update

Dispatch/Communications Update:  Guardian Air

Update on Fireworks (Chief's Report)
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:

Update on Fireworks (Chief's Report)
CALL TO PUBLIC:
Robert Timberman was concerned about the fireworks law that the state is about to pass allowing people to set off fireworks anywhere in the state.  He wondered how we are going to deal with the legislature allowing fireworks in our area due to companies like Wal-Mart putting pressure on the legislature to pass the fireworks bill.
Chief Welsch explained that we will have to deal with it as best as possible but he is hoping that the legislature will think better of it.  Chief Welsch agrees that having fireworks in our forest community is not a good idea and never has been due to the high fire danger that usually exists here during the summer, if someone is ignorant they could burn down a lot of houses in the community.  Chief Welsch is working on a plan to put into operation as soon as the decision is made in the legislature.
The meeting adjourned at 3:45 P.M.
NEXT MEETING:  APRIL 19, 2016 at 3 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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